
The story behind Destiny Garden SchoolΩǎ ƴew Dining Shelter and Office/Library 

Destiny Garden School and the charity Destiny Children were very fortunate that volunteers from two top 

London firms; architects Allies and Morrison and engineers, Arup, gave us their time and expertise free of 

charge to design the Dining Shelter.  A generous private donation and grants from the Rotary Club of 

Knutsford and the Allan & Nesta Ferguson Charitable Trust enabled us to fund the project. 

 

Why did Destiny Garden School need a Dining shelter? 

It has become increasingly important for the school to provide an improved environment where the children 

can eat their lunch.  As can be seen in the photos below, the children used to eat wherever they could 

around the school: outside, in corridors and in classrooms. The new Dining Shelter has many advantages 

including:  

¶ a sheltered place for the children to eat, providing protection from the rain, wind and dust and giving 

shade from direct sunlight 

¶ a safe and more hygienic environment where  whole year groups can eat their lunch together.  

¶ an opportunity for the children to learn social skills and table manners 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 



 

The team from Allies and MorrisonΩǎ and ArupΩǎ decided on an open plan design so that the building could be 

multi-functional i.e. not only a dining hall but also a flexible space where the children could have dance, 

singing and art classes, an assembly hall for the Kindergarten children to gather each morning and a suitable 

meeting hall for the termly teacher/parent/guardian meetings. 

The team also decided to demolish the existing office/library and rebuild it to a standard that would support 

the new roof of the enlarged structure. 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In October 2017,  Mark Taylor, who is a Director at  Allies & Morrison, travelled to Mombasa to undertake a 

site visit at the school and interview prospective contractors tendering to undertake the construction of the 

new building. 

 

 

Throughout the construction, both Allies and Morrison and Arup monitored the work from the UK, and Jacob 

and Boaz, the DGS Director and School Manager, sent photos and reports at each stage.   

 

  



These photos show the first stages of the project; the demolition of the old office/ library block, and the 

foundations and base being laid.     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
And then work started on the new Office/Library 


